
      

ALL TORQUE December 2016 

  

ABOVE: November’s club run cruise to Beachmere and lunch at the local hotel saw a great day with fantastic 
weather and good company. 
Gary Robertson, via FB   

BELOW: Weekend away at Dicky Beach for Majestic Vanners Xmas Breakup 
Sue Chapman, via FB 
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President Cliff Watson 0474 025 215 
cliffwatson350@gmail.com 

Vice President & 
Mach. Delegator 

Rob Cowley (07) 5447 6994 

Secretary & 
Merchandise 

Jenny Cowley (07) 5447 6994 

Treasurer Julian Spadavecchia 0418 213 247 
bigspad@hotmail.com 
 

Dating Officer Phil Varton  

Database Murray Bishop  

Web Master Andy Cohn 0405 266 641 
andy@emomomedia.com 

Club Run 
coordinators 

Jeff Langton 
Murray Bishop 

0413 840 788 

Catering John Colwell  

AEHF delegate Darryl Nielsen  

Smoko person Wayne Backhouse  
Newsletter Lyn & Andy Cohn 0405 267 200 

mrs.wicket@gmail.com 

OFFICE BEARERS 

 
MONDAY 5TH DECEMBER 
7pm Club meeting 

 
SATURDAY 10TH DECEMER 
Fish ‘n chip night 
Drover’s Pizza Yandina 
Meet clubhouse 6pm 

 

SUNDAY 11TH DECEMBER 
Club run  
Christmas Party and 
Prawn Frenzy 
11am – 2pm clubhouse 

 

NO MEETING IN  
JANUARY! 

 
 
THURSDAY 26TH JANUARY 
Club run  
GHM Sports Club  
Show and Shine 
9am – 2pm 
902 Steve Irwin Way 

 

MONDAY 6TH FEBRUARY 
7pm Club meeting 

 

FEB FISH ‘N CHIP NIGHT 
To be decided 
Check February newsletter 

 

FEBRUARY CLUB RUN 
To be decided 
Check February newsletter 

 

  

COMBINED COASTAL CAR CLUB INC. 
Clubhouse address:  Johnson Park 
                                   Mary River Road, Cooroy QLD 4563 
Postal address:  PO Box 712  
    Cooroy QLD 4563 
Email address: admin@combinedcoastalcarclub.com.au 
Website: www.combinedcoastalcarclub.com.au 

                www.facebook.com/combinedocastalcarclub 
Membership: $50 per year (due July 1st) 
Newsletter: Please send contributions to Lyn mrs.wicket@gmail.com  
or give to Andy Cohn. DEADLINE IS THE 20TH EACH MONTH! 

Upcoming events 

If# you# attend# a# club# run# or# other#
event,# don’t# forget# to# tell# us# all#
about# it!# Send# info.# and# pics# to#
Lyn#at#mrs.wicket@gmail.com,!give#
to# Andy# Cohn;# or# post# on#
Facebook!#Hi all.  Just thought I would share one of the photos I got from your 

car show the other week. Was a great day!! And it was great meeting 
a few of your members at your club meeting. Christoper Hobbs, via FB. 
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Regular events 

6-8pm Every Wednesday  
Mid-week cruise 
Mellum Munchies  
Cribb St Landsborough 
 

6pm Every Thursday                    
Rick’s garage and diner                 
14-16 Margaret St Palmwoods 
 

9am Every Saturday 
Coffee and pie run 
Mellum Munchies  
Cribb St Landsborough 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
6-9pm First Friday Every Month 
Noosa Classic Steel Pitstop 
(partnered with Autobarn Noosa) 
Noosa Civic 

 

8-10am First Sunday Every Month 
Poison Kandy 
Shop 10 Palmview  
Aussie World Complex 

 

 

If# you# hear# of# any# regular#
events#that#might#be#of#interest#
to# club#members,#please# let#us#
know!# # Email# Lyn# at#
mrs.wicket@gmail.com# or# talk#
to#Andy#at#a#meeting.#

As noted in last meeting’s 
minutes, Autobarn Noosa 
have asked for a greater 
commitment from the 
club on Classic Steel 
Pitstop nights, so CCCC 
will take it in turns to do 
the BBQ. 
 
It’s our turn on 2nd 
December – thanks to 
those who have put their 
hands up to help.  Please 
remember to be there by 
5:30 for a 6pm start. 

Photos below are 
courtesy of Julian, via 
Facebook. 
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This 1910 Model T Ford rolled off the production line into  
interesting times.  See below for what was  
happening in the USA in that era. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
                                                                              Fuel for this car was only sold at pharmacies. The maximum 
          speed limit in most cities was 10 mph.  There were only 8,000 cars and only 144 miles of paved roads.  
The tallest structure in the world was the Eiffel Tower!   
 
Only 14% of American homes had baths. Only 8% of the homes had a telephone. Sugar cost four cents a 
pound.  Eggs were fourteen cents a dozen.  Coffee was fifteen cents a pound. Most women only washed  
their hair once a month, and used Borax or egg yolks for shampoo.  18% of households had at least one full-
time servant or domestic help. 

The average US wage was 22 cents per hour. The average US worker made between $200 and $400 per 
year.  An accountant could expect to earn $2000 per year, a dentist $2,500, a veterinarian between $1,500 
and $4,000; and a mechanical engineer about $5,000 per year.  
 
Over 95% of all births took place at home.  Average male life expectancy was 47 years.  The Five leading 
causes of death were: Pneumonia/influenza, tuberculosis, diarrhea, heart disease and stroke. 90% of all 
medical doctors had no university education. Instead, they attended so-called ‘medical schools’, many of 
which were condemned in the press and by the government as 'substandard.'  Marijuana, heroin, and 
morphine were all available over the counter at the local corner chemist. Back then pharmacists said, 'Heroin 
clears the complexion, gives buoyancy to the 
mind, regulates the stomach and bowels, and 
is, in fact, a perfect guardian of health.' 
 
Crossword puzzles, canned beer, and iced tea 
hadn't been invented yet. There was no 
Mother's Day or Father's Day. 20% of adults 
couldn't read or write and only 6% of all 
Americans had graduated from high school.  
 
Article sourced by Gary Robertson; edited by Lyn. 
 
Cartoon from Julian Spadavecchia 
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Minutes of last meeting 7th November 2016 
Meeting Opened: Cliff Watson opened the meeting at 7:12pm. 
Apologies: Dave Anderson, Dennis Brown, Mal and Val Shailer 
New Members: Michel Boreham Falcon XC Red with Stripe, Alex Wittrick, John Fowlsom 78 White HZ Premier, Col McKie 1956 F100. 
Visitors:  Al Hobbs UC Torona, Chris Hobbs 75 CH Torona 
Previous Minutes: Read by Secretary Moved by Brendon O’Brien Seconded by Alan Kenzler that the   previous minutes are a true and accurate 
                                record.  Carried 
Treasurer’s Report: Read by Julian Spadavecchia Moved by Ian Skipworth Seconded Travis Adams that the Treasurer’s Report is received and 
                                accounts paid. Carried 
Incoming correspondence 
6 Leftover October 2016 newsletters from Mailesy; Letter from Council – Insurance Certificate of Currency request; Car Show pre registrations 
&amp; payments of $10 each from Richard Leonard &amp; Bob Butterworth; Invite from Maroochy Exhaust Centre for Dyno Day; Usual 
Newsletters &amp; Advertising; Statement IGA; Invoice from S Batty for Mowing &amp; Brushcutting $200; Statement No 12 from CBAS; 
Invoice from Suttons Cleaning Service $107.25; AIS Insurance Renewal; Email from Arthur J Gallagher enclosing confirmation of Public 
LiabilityCertificat; Deposit Book from CBA; Letter from Glasshouse Mountains Sports Club – Show & Shine 2017; Letter and cheque from Allan 
Benvenuti – returning cheque from Car Show; Membership Application from Michael Boreham; 8 Leftover newsletters for November 2016 from 
Esymail; Statement from IGA $2.16; Statement from CBA 
Outgoing correspondence 
Email to Arthur J Gallagher WA requesting confirmation of Public Liability; Email to Noosa Council enclosing copy of confirmation of cover. 
Correspondence Moved by Kym Anderson Seconded by Jon Colwell Carried 
Business Arising from Previous Minutes 
* Is the Possum still in the ceiling???  Jenny Cowley to email Cooroy Rag in relation to Ink on Stainless Steel Bench in kitchen and the situation of 
the storage room at the back of club house being full of old newspapers. 
Car Show Committee Report  
Glynn Nelson on behalf of all Club Members thanked the Car Show Committee for all of their hard work and commitment for the Car Show. 
Moved  Rob Cowley  Seconded Travis Adams.  Carried 
Jeff Langton reported – there were only 2 Trade Displays due to bad weather. The Ice Cream lady made no money. The Lions Club with the hot 
food did ok. The Bundy Van did ok. The Coffee Van gave $100 to the club. The Jumping Castle didn’t come but knew it was going to rain so the 
club was notified beforehand. Jeff suggested there should be more members on the entry stand for the cars. John Colwell suggested the drinks 
stand next year should be next to the food van. 
Jeff Langton suggested making a date for the 2017 Show Day. He Moved the date would be 22 October 2017 Seconded  Ian Skipworth. Carried 
Darryl Nielsen suggested we invite the Council Mayor and Michelle Stirling from Council and Matt from the RV Stopover to the show. The RV 
Stopover needs to moved down the back or somewhere when the show is on. Maybe the bollards can be removed for more room for trade stands. 
Cliff Watson informed the members at the meeting that there has been a report to the Committee of a club member stealing money at the car show. 
The Committee had to decide a date on which they would have a Committee Meeting in relation to this report. It was decided to have the meeting 
after the club meeting was finished. 
General Business 
Cliff Watson said a block off gate has been put out the front by Council. He will need to find out if we have a key for that gate. 
Alan Kenzler asked if Don Drysdale and his Bagpipe Club could practice at the club on a Wednesday from 5pm to 7pm and a Sunday from 9am to 
11am. Darryl Nielsen suggested that Don Drysdale get a letter from neighbours of the Club House stating they are happy for it to go through and 
then send a letter to our club asking if they can practice here. Once received the Permit to occupy needs to be checked. 
Christmas in Cooroy is on 3rd December 2016. Cliff Watson has sent in completed entry form but hasn’t heard anything back. He will check it out. 
The theme of the day is Movie Theme. 
Julian Spadavecchia said that Autobarn in relation to Noosa Classic Steel Pitstop are feeling that our club members aren’t doing enough to help 
out. The sausage sizzle is to be done by the club one month and the next month Autobarn does it. On 2nd December 2016 our club is to do the BBQ 
and Raffle. Be there at 5.30 to get BBQ started to be running at 6pm. 
Jenny Cowley handed in $43.30 from Oz Cap to Julian Spadavecchio which is a donation from the last Club Shirt order. 
Darryl Nielsen nominated that all 6 Charities nominated received $500 each.  Seconded Rob Cowley Carried 
Jenny Cowley will email all 6 Charities inviting them to the clubs Christmas Party to receive their cheques. Moved Brendan O’Brien Seconded 
Eric Wilde Carried 
Darryl Nielsen stated the the AEHF Fees are overdue. He Moved the amount of $58 owing be paid by the Club. Seconded Ian Skipworth  Carried 
Club Runs and Events 
The Clubs Christmas Party will be held on Sunday 11 December 2016 at 11am. Cliff Watson will get the prawns and John Colwell will organise 
the catering from Meals On Wheels. 
Next Meeting 
Monday 5th December 2016 
Meeting closed: 8:41pm  

 
Next club run is our 

CHRISTMAS 
PARTY!!! 

Sunday 11/12 at the 
clubhouse from 

11am – 2pm  
All members invited  
Catered by the club 
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On Sunday I went to the Wings and Wheels Day held 
at Caboolture Warplane and Flight Heritage 
Museum, which was hosted by the Combined Coastal 
Car Club.  
If you had told me years ago that I would become a 
regular at car shows I probably would have laughed 
in your face, but here I am now going to any shows 
that I hear about. To me the old vehicles have such 
beauty in their lines and shape that most modern cars 
can't compete with.  

This was my first time at the Wings and Wheels Day 
and it didn't disappoint.  
What a wonderful combination of cars and planes on 
show and in such a great setting.  
It was a hot day, but there was shade if you needed it 
as well as a small variety of food and drink vendors 
available. Loved all the pin-up girls dressed in their 
finest, which just added to the vintage feeling of the 
day.  

Many thanks to all the friendly car owners that I 
spoke to during the day that were genuinely 
interested in why this crazy girl was taking so many 
photos.  
Your passion in your vehicles is what makes these 
types of days possible. I had a great time and will 
definitely aim to be there for the next one. 

Thanks to Sandy from the 
Out & About FB page for 
her great photos and 
interesting article. 
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Please check out our new sponsors page! 

Leach Trusses 
Roof trusses and wall 

frames 
46 Hardwood Drive 

Landsborough 
(07) 5494 1077 

Maroochy Exhaust 
Centre 

Mufflers & Exhaust systems 
4/2b Robert Street 

Kunda Park 
(07) 5445 2576 

Tim’s Exhaust Centre 
Exhaust and mufflers 
3/6 Jarrah Street 

Cooroy 
(07) 5442 6589 

Kunda Park 
Electroplating 

1/34 Hi-Tech Drive 
Kunda Park 

(07) 5476 8611 

Page Furnishings 
31 Factory Street 

Pomona 
(07) 5485 1590 

Pomona Fruit & Vegie  
2 Memorial Avenue 

Pomona 
(07) 5485 1922 

Pomona Ag Supplies 
21 Factory Street 

Pomona 
(07) 5485 0722 

Pomona TruValue 
Hardware 

10 Reserve Street 
Pomona 

(07) 5485 1590 

Lozza’s Rock ‘n roll 
café 

Unit 3/33 Station Street 
Pomona 

(07) 5485 0045 

Cooran General Store 
12 King Street 

Cooran 
(07) 5485 1411 

Stephen Cook  
Auto Electrics 

15 Factory Street 
Pomona 

(07) 5485 2524 

Cooroy Smash Repairs 
8 Jarrah Street 

Cooroy 
(07) 5442 5088 

Pomona Post Office 
11 Memorial Drive 

Pomona 
(07) 5485 1280 

  

 

 

Auto parts and bearings 
Shop 2/1 Jarrah Street 

Cooroy 
(07) 5442 6890 

  

Classic service and quality 
15 Factory Street 

Pomona 
(07) 5485 0444 

 

17 Edward Campion Dr 
Monkland (Gympie) 

(07) 5482 4444 

 

Insurance for  
special vehicles 

Request a quote 
13 46 46 

 

 

Domestic & Commercial 
from Grease traps to  

Septic Tanks 
(07) 5447 6477 

 

Gearboxes, Diffs, Clutches, 
Tail shafts, Balancing 

autos, 4WD equipment etc. 
Charles Crt, Kunda Park 

(07) 5456 4013 

 

Specialists in 
transmission repairs 
44 Kayleigh Drive 

Maroochydore 
(07) 5443 4444 

 

Safety first 
87 Beerwah Parade 

Beerwah 
(07) 5494 6167 

 

For all your tyre needs 
3 Jarrah Street  

Cooroy 
(07) 5447 6900 

 

  

1/23 Jarrah St 
 Cooroy 

(07) 5442 5099 

 

9 Diamond Street 
Cooroy 

(07)  5447 6125 

 

Marketing made Ezy! 
1/12 Newspaper Place 

Maroochydore 
(07) 5443 7337 

 

Motor engineers & 
repairers 

14 Jarrah Street 
Cooroy 

(07) 5442 5066 

 

Yandina 
(07) 5458 4802 
Maroochydore 
(07) 5313 4955 

 

P.O. Box 162 
Buderim 4556 
1800 351 308 

Please#note#there#will#be#no#
January#newsletter.##You#can#
send#all#February#newsletter#
submissions#by#the#20th#
January#2017#–#letters,#stories,#
photos,#jokes,#cartoons,#
classifieds#–#anything#welcome!# Do#you#have#something#to#give#

away,#sell,#buy#or#swap?#
Advertise#here#for#free!#Send#
details#(and#photos#if#possible#
via#email#to#
mrs.wicket@gmail.com#or#hand#
to#Andy#Cohn#at#a#meeting. #

 

Proceeds from the 2016 Car Show 
allowed our club to donate much-
needed funds to local charities.  
Those charities are: 

Care Flight; RDA Sunshine Coast; 
Brighter future for kids foundation; 
Rural Fire Brigades; Rhett 
Syndrome Association and Orange 
Sky Laundry. 

Representatives have been invited 
to our Christmas lunch to receive 
their cheques.  Great effort, 
members! 




